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Galloway Township, NJ- Cape May County’s first instructional site of The Richard 
Stockton College of New Jersey was formally opened at a ribbon-cutting ceremony on 
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 anchor organization and helping add new vitality to this wonderful building and to this 
community,” President Saatkamp said. 

More than 200 attended the ceremonies and reception, including representatives of the 
state, Cape May County and Woodbine, as well as people whose families were among 
the original settlers of Woodbine.  
 
Lawrence Levy, a local history buff who now lives in Upper Township, said his 
grandparents, Barnet and Ida Breslow, settled in the borough early on. “I remember Mr. 
Sam Azeez fixing bicycles in his mother’s bakery,” Levy said. He said Woodbine was 
“the only documented community outside Israel to have been self-governed by Jews for 
60 or 70 years.” 
 
Anne Azeez was an honors student at Ocean City High School who began working at 
17, as her family did not have the means to send her to college. She and Sam Azeez 
married and moved to Woodbine in 1956. 
 
Anne Azeez’s son, Michael, president of Unitel Wireless, donated $5 million including 
the original museum property to Stockton in September 2011, the largest gift in 
Stockton’s history. 

Anne Azeez, the mother of four children and grandmother of 12, said, “The honors 
really belong to Michael. When the  historic landmark Brotherhood Synagogue building 
in Woodbine came dangerously  close to being sold, Michael had the vision to create a 
museum”  that would honor the  history of the multi-cultural community which was 
founded in 1891. 

“The museum is now 10 years old,” Anne Azeez continued. “I am so proud of what 
Michael has done. When we decided to give the museum to Stockton, it was our intent 
to see it continue into perpetuity,” she said.   

“With the addition of the classrooms, I hope that students in Cape May County will take 
advantage of the educational opportunities offered here in Woodbine,” Anne Azeez 
said. “I am grateful that we were able to provide another option for our young people 
to achieve success through learning.” 

Michael Azeez, founder of the Sam Azeez Museum of Woodbine Heritage, said, “I’m 
excited for the museum as part of Stockton and for the town of Woodbine.  The new 
classroom building provides an expanded opportunity to build on the success of the 
past 10 years.”  

Michael Azeez said his mother was “an inspiration to her friends and family.” He 
thanked the project’s contractors, and then singled out John Scarpa, as his partner for 
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 30 years, who “frequently sees things others don’t.”  The John F. Scarpa Foundation 
partnered with the Azeez Foundation and Stockton to build the new hall. 

Michael Azeez thanked President Saatkamp for having “the vision and leadership in 
making it work,” adding that Provost Dr. Harvey Kesselman “pushed it through at an 
administrative level.”  

Dean Pappas, vice chair, Stockton Board of Trustees, thanked President Saatkamp for 
helping to bring “this wonderful new addition… that serves as an opportunity for 
Stockton College to offer programs in Cape May County.” 

William Pikolycky, mayor of Woodbine, known as “Mayor Bill,” said with this opening, 
“Woodbine has come full circle” as a place of education. He noted 
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